
State asset sales 
Sir, 

Peter Farley 's opinion of the merits of 
selling the remaining state-owned exotic 
forests is an interesting display of rhetoric, 
but he produces no hard evidence to sup- 
port his extravagant claims. Rather he 
appears to be working off a grudge against 
the Forest Service where he was 
employed for a number of years as an 
engineer: one of those well-meaning peo- 
ple he refers to, who produced such dread- 
ful results. 

His case might carry some weight if he 
could produce details of the costs and 
returns from the East Coast project and if 
he could supply information supporting 
his claim of the "substantial ongoing 
financial return" which has followed the 
previous sale of forest assets. It would also 
be helpful if he could give details of "the 
uncommitted Kaingaroa resource". With- 
out a substantial level of overcut there will 
be no increase in supply from the Bay of 
Plenty forests until 2005 and there is 
sufficient industrial capacity in place to 
handle up to and beyond this point. 

Perhaps Farley's article was written as 
a tongue-in-cheek approach to evoking 
controversy. It is hard to give it any cred- 
ibility as a rational comment on the sale 
of forest assets. 

G. M. O'Neill 

Course in lkopical 
Dendrology 

Sir, 
I am writing to you regarding a class 

which might be of interest to members of 
the NZ Institute of Forestry or readers of 
their magazine. I recently took an English 
language class in "Tropical Dendrology" 
(tree and understorey plant identification) 
from the Tropical Science Center in Costa 
Rica. The class was very well taught and 
would be helpful to anyone who wants to 
identify plants in complex ecosystems. 
Unfortunately, the Tropical Science Cen- 
ter was disappointed because they did not 
get many students. I encouraged them to 
offer the class one more time and said that 
I would help with getting word out about 
the class. Thus, I am writing to you. I 
would appreciate it if you can work men- 
tion of the next class into the NZ Institute 
of Forestry's magazine or otherwise pass 

word on about the class to their membership. 
The next English language class in 

"Tropical Dendrology" will be offered on 
June 24 - July 12, 1996 in Costa Rica. 
Potential students may contact Dr Hum- 
berto Jimenez Saa at the Tropical Science 
Center in Costa Rica at (506) 225 2649 or 
me in the US at (541) 389 5978 for addi- 
tional information. 

A surnmarised description of the 
course appeared in DIVERSITY 9 (1 & 
2): 32-33, 1993. 

Please feel free to contact me with 
questions. 

Jim Spitz 

Forestry Consultant (MACF) 
60045 River Bluff Trail 
Bend, Oregon 97702, USA 

Hyphenated 
Douglas-fir 

Sir, 
I have, during the past year (and 

longer), enjoyed and learned from reading 
New Zealand Forestry and, among other 
things, your contributions to the develop- 
ing issue of responsible and professional 
forestry here. 


